

| FMP Taskforce Meeting ID 91941275598 | Start Time 12/08/2020 13:51 End Time 12/08/2020 16:08 |
|--------------------------------------|--|
| Name (Original Name) | Duration (Minutes) |
| Andrew Stoddard | 126 |
| Cheryl Owiesny | 127 |
| Chris Winn | 128 |
| Cindy Lee | 129 |
| Daniel Acosta | 127 |
| Daniel Smith | 128 |
| Deb Shepley (Gensler) | 128 |
| Emanuel (Manny) DaSilva | 128 |
| Eric Mendoza | 125 |
| Eugene Rodriguez | 128 |
| Farrokh Rostami Kia (Gensler) | 128 |
| Gokce Kasikci/Blue (She/her) | 123 |
| Gray Dougherty (Gensler) | 128 |
| Hyon Chu Yi-Baker | 120 |
| Jennifer Mahato | 93 |
| Jessica Rothschild (Gensler) | 131 |
| Keely (Gensler) | 128 |
| Mary Sullivan | 130 |
| Matthew Holt | 125 |
| Michele LeBleu-Burns | 83 |
| Pam Grey | 125 |
| Patrick Gannon | 105 |
| Rosafel Adriano-Nogra | 95 |
| Sam Bliss - De Anza | 126 |
| Sarah Wallace | 129 |
| Tim Shively | 122 |
| Tina Lockwood | 131 |
| william wishart | 135 |
| Yuetong Zhang | 128 |
| Zoe Vulpe | 128 |
| | |
| Pippa Gibson | 132 |
| Sally Gore | 137 |

14:04:33 From Cheryl Owiesny to Pippa Gibson(Direct Message) : Hello. Hope you are perched.....I did not get the agenda

14:04:42 From Cheryl Owiesny to Pippa Gibson(Direct Message) : Was it emailed

14:05:07 From Pippa Gibson to Cheryl Owiesny(Direct Message) :
http://www.deanza.edu/gov/campus_facilities/fmp.html

14:05:30 From Pippa Gibson to Cheryl Owiesny(Direct Message) : We are posting to the website as soon as Gensler send it

14:05:56 From Cheryl Owiesny to Pippa Gibson(Direct Message) : Got it

14:05:56 From Cheryl Owiesny to Pippa Gibson(Direct Message) : thanks

14:06:05 From Pippa Gibson to Cheryl Owiesny(Direct Message) : :-)

14:08:51 From Michele LeBleu-Burns : Hi Everyone. Sorry I'm late - I'm just coming from another meeting.

14:09:44 From Pippa Gibson : Schedule is posted here
http://www.deanza.edu/gov/campus_facilities/fmp.html

14:13:53 From Daniel Smith : Where is the posting?

14:13:59 From Pippa Gibson : BOT 12/14/2020 Draft agenda includes: Draft Measure C Audit Reports for the Year Ended June 30, 2020 (INFORMATION)

14:21:52 From Pippa Gibson to Daniel Smith(Direct Message) :
http://www.deanza.edu/gov/campus_facilities/fmp.html

14:22:40 From Daniel Smith to Pippa Gibson(Direct Message) : Thank you!

14:27:30 From Tina Lockwood : These results are so fascinating!

14:29:22 From Michele LeBleu-Burns : I wish we could have had a qualitative component to this survey process. That's how we could have more information to answer to our questions.

14:31:03 From Gray Dougherty : There is additional qualitative free response information that will be integrated. We need a little more time to compile it.

14:32:31 From Michele LeBleu-Burns : Thanks Pam.

14:33:17 From Zoe Vulpe : not surprised, I really miss the study spaces on campus!

14:35:24 From Tina Lockwood : Sounds like parking is still a big need.

14:38:16 From Gokce Kasikci/Blue (She/her) : Yes, parking is already difficult

14:39:34 From Cheryl Owiesny : Our offices are to small

14:39:47 From Gray Dougherty : That may be it too!

14:40:03 From Tina Lockwood : People were smaller in the 1960's

14:40:39 From Gokce Kasikci/Blue (She/her) : @Tina, Or they didn't have as many belongings.

14:41:30 From Tina Lockwood : :)

14:42:32 From Daniel Smith : @Tina Yet the cars were often large as well. Can we re-stripe the parking spaces so they're larger?

14:46:04 From Gokce Kasikci/Blue (She/her) : @ Daniel, I agree with that. parking and getting out of the car is sometimes a job for a gymnast

14:47:34 From Patrick Gannon : Thanks Keely

14:48:06 From Gokce Kasikci/Blue (She/her) : @ Keely, would it be possible to see the questions?

14:48:25 From Gokce Kasikci/Blue (She/her) : @Keely, thank you for your presentation

14:50:41 From Gokce Kasikci/Blue (She/her) : wow

14:50:47 From Tina Lockwood : Go us!

14:50:47 From Pippa Gibson : Nov 10, 2020 "Campus Facilities Survey - We'd Like Your Input" was emailed out to all employees and students. Reminder email to complete survey sent 11/17/2020.

14:51:31 From Pippa Gibson : We will post the presentation to the website

14:51:41 From Zoe Vulpe : but also, our college population is much much larger than that of a 4 year college

14:57:48 From Michele LeBleu-Burns : I agree with need for improved navigation. Our directional

kiosks on campus are not helpful for finding one's way around campus.

15:02:42 From Cheryl Owiesny : The lights that are used these days in stadiums have very little spillage compared to 10 + years ago

15:02:56 From Patrick Gannon : I believe it was when we built the Stelling garage the neighbors voiced their concern...

15:04:35 From Patrick Gannon : Is this building going to be the main focus or center piece of the college?

15:05:14 From Cheryl Owiesny : Just walk into any of our gyms on campus....no lobby entry way, place to display trophies history

15:10:58 From Cheryl Owiesny : No bathrooms, no AC, poor ventilation

15:13:35 From Patrick Gannon : Excellent job.....

15:14:00 From Yuetong Zhang : +1 Tim. What do these principles actually mean?

15:14:54 From Tim Shively : Hey, we can chat!

15:14:56 From Eugene Rodriguez : Excellent!

15:16:37 From Patrick Gannon : I guess the principles are the sounding board.

15:18:48 From Patrick Gannon : The buildings need to be like a theater stage with additional infrastructure for the future changes.

15:19:05 From Gokce Kasikci/Blue (She/her) : @Deb, thank you

15:19:49 From Cheryl Owiesny : And some departments that got a lot of attention during the last renovations and some not touched at all

15:21:59 From Pippa Gibson : Principles are critical. FHDA must ensure we make thoughtful and educated decisions when planning the FMP and spending this Bond money. There is oversight from the Measures G Bonds.

CITIZENS' BOND OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE

15:22:10 From Pippa Gibson : <https://bonds.fhda.edu/>

15:24:33 From Gokce Kasikci/Blue (She/her) : @Pam I really agree with you about light, and how light should be in our buildings

15:27:40 From Jennifer Mahato : The Facilities Condition Assessment was approved at the November Board Meeting; the agreement is being finalized with the District Purchasing Department. The work on campus to review the conditions of the campus will start in January 2021 (and will take approximately 6 months to get information for helping to prioritize needs based on condition).

15:29:27 From Zoe Vulpe : can't hear you

15:29:51 From Pippa Gibson : @Jennifer = Nov 2, 2020 Board meeting: This link is posted to the website http://www.deanza.edu/gov/campus_facilities/fmp.html

15:30:01 From Michele LeBleu-Burns : I have a 3:30 meeting and have to leave now. Bye Everyone!

15:34:35 From Cheryl Owiesny : Where would buses go?

15:34:44 From Zoe Vulpe : ^^

15:34:55 From Gokce Kasikci/Blue (She/her) : A roundabout would look nice there

15:36:28 From Emanuel (Manny) DaSilva : How are you addressing the pedestrian traffic from Stevens Creek, across the roundabout and new traffic ways to the campus?

15:37:25 From Hyon Chu Yi-Baker : What about having an Information/Welcome Booth with a live attendant near the entrance?

15:37:29 From Gokce Kasikci/Blue (She/her) : Is the upside down L in orange Art Building?

15:37:48 From Sam Bliss - De Anza : The traffic pattern at the entry there seems largely similar to the existing pattern. Does this address the traffic issues entering/exiting?

15:38:13 From Patrick Gannon : That area needs to be changed

15:38:23 From Daniel Smith : Just to clarify: the green areas are open spaces? What do the yellow circles signify?

15:38:54 From Cheryl Owiesny : Yellow circles ar signs art work fountain

15:38:55 From Zoe Vulpe : ^ yellow circles are spaces for signage or art pieces I believe
15:38:55 From Mary Sullivan : will streets into campus be wider – to reduce the lines?
15:40:00 From Daniel Smith : Given the scale of the new entrance area, how long for the stop light can the car line be?
15:40:16 From Gray Dougherty : Yes. Thanks Zoe.
15:40:26 From Patrick Gannon : Plus the pedestrians crossings slow the flow of traffic
15:41:26 From Cheryl Owiesny : Buses?
15:41:35 From Patrick Gannon : It is a bad bottle neck for such a large college.
15:42:16 From Yuetong Zhang : Echoing Blue's question about the upside down L building.
15:42:58 From Cheryl Owiesny : What is the intent of the green space with in the traffic circle...
15:43:44 From Zoe Vulpe : ok, thank you all
15:44:17 From Gokce Kasikci/Blue (She/her) : You can place wayfinding signs on the roundabout
15:45:27 From Gokce Kasikci/Blue (She/her) : With this plan, the art building (upside down L) would be the focal point? right?
15:45:36 From Yuetong Zhang : I'm concerned that this is still a "concept" when there are 2 more task force meetings left. By "there will be a lot of work", where is that happening?
15:46:37 From Patrick Gannon : It would be nice not to have traffic in between the parking lot and the new center.
15:47:34 From Patrick Gannon : It would be nice to have the car feed and exit at the back of the parking lots close to the freeway.
15:49:11 From Chris Winn : I agree with Tina
15:51:47 From Patrick Gannon : There is always underground for pedestrians just like Europe..
15:52:28 From Cheryl Owiesny : Going up or down....then you have to figure out the ada
15:52:31 From Cheryl Owiesny : ?
15:52:44 From Hyon Chu Yi-Baker : Is the purple area for only drop off or pick up too?
15:53:09 From Gray Dougherty : The purple area is intended to be both pickup and drop off.
15:53:40 From Daniel Smith : The lawn in front of the Events Center could be used for events in the building. I can also see advantages to having the open space as part of an emergency plan.
15:54:15 From Tina Lockwood : I agree with Tim
15:54:33 From Cindy Lee : Agreed with Tim
15:54:34 From Mary Sullivan : Good point – remove Flint entry...too quick after getting off 280 – removing it would open things
15:54:54 From Patrick Gannon : The traffic flow needs to be more like an airport – one way.
15:56:06 From Mary Sullivan : Plus, focusing main entry from Mary, removing flint entry could make it clearer how to get around campus
15:56:23 From Pippa Gibson : Important to realize that even when everyone in a car knows where to go – just the sheer amount of cars entering and leaving at the same time is challenging
15:58:16 From Patrick Gannon : Should be a whole experience – arriving on campus with ease, parking, walking across greens, then to the event center, with food and bars of course....
15:58:48 From Patrick Gannon : The exit should be similar..
15:59:39 From Zoe Vulpe : coffee bars?
16:00:01 From Hyon Chu Yi-Baker : Great presentation today! Thank you. Have another meeting at 4pm. Am hosting so I have to leave now. Hope everyone has a safe and healthy Holiday Season. See you in 2021!
16:00:03 From Tina Lockwood : Students run on coffee. :)
16:00:17 From Yuetong Zhang : Cheers to that, Tina.
16:00:19 From Patrick Gannon : Bars for events...
16:00:48 From Patrick Gannon : Unfortunately the GPA would decrease with real bars for students.
16:00:51 From Daniel Smith : Would this small addition be enough to replace the 9 buildings in the A quad?

16:01:48 From Zoe Vulpe : I don't think GPAs would decrease, but would definitely feel like an odd move for a public school event center

16:01:53 From Tim Shively : I have to run.

16:02:19 From Chris Winn : I don't think we'd be able to fit too much more in the VPAC to replace certain Arts aspects. It'd be great for a few dance or theater classes.

16:02:32 From Chris Winn : Not much else though from Arts I'm afraid

16:03:14 From Daniel Smith : @Chris – agreed. There's not even enough room for Art History in VPAC

16:05:10 From Pippa Gibson : For the sake of access – what about switching the blue new arts quad with the new orange student center. link the VPAC and the Event center. Students who want to access student services can park right by the building in lot B

16:05:34 From Tina Lockwood : Side note: the North symbol is pointing the wrong way.

16:06:08 From Gray Dougherty : Thanks Tina. Yes, just realized that. Oops!

16:06:29 From Eugene Rodriguez : Thank you.

16:06:39 From Cheryl Owiesny : Looking forward to the next meeting and how this progresses...
Happy Holidays!

16:06:55 From Zoe Vulpe : thanks everyone

16:07:01 From Eric Mendoza : Thanks!

16:07:01 From Gokce Kasikci/Blue (She/her) : Thank you everyone. Happy new year!